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Issue no 17                                             Shed Chatter                                                                        April 2017 

Sunbury Men’s Shed   Newsletter 

This month we purchased some excess equipment from Sun-

bury Secondary College which will allow us to  upgrade some 

of our equipment and sell surplus stock to our members or 

other Sheds. We have the equipment, the will and skills to 

use it  and working on more space to utilise it.   

 

 

Josh Bull, MP State Member for Sunbury, Rob, Kevin, Jimmy, Harry, Barry and Andy. Men’s Sheds are 
being recognised for the good they do for men and the community.  A win win situation. 

Josh Bull MP acknowledges Hume  
Sunbury Men’s Shed contribution to our community  

in the Sunbury Update Report 
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COMMITEE 

Peter Wilkinson,  Dieter Jankovic 

Mike Newman,  Rod Jackson  

John Staines,  Frank Zambello  

Website Management 

Alan Beck, Frank Zambello 

Sponsorship Manager  Jim Moffat 

Grants and W.F.D.Supervisor..Nat Perri 

 

SHED MANAGEMENT 

President  Kevin Swaffield 

Vice President  Ian Lupson 

Secretary  John Hunter 

Treasurer  Stan Rasanayagam 

 

Editor: Frank Zambello 

Shed Details 
This Newsletter is produced by Hume Men’s Shed (Sunbury) Inc. 158-160 Evans Street Sunbury, 3429,  
Phone: 03 9740 2912. Email: mensshedsunbury@gmail.com Website: www.sunburymensshed.com  

 

 Rigging to upholstering … never a dull moment in our Shed.  

As you all would have read in last month’s Newsletter – Nat Perri’s arti-

cle on Work for the Dole Program and how we regretfully had to advise 

the Department of Employment that we have had to suspend/halt the 

program WFD Host Organisation until such time as our new Shed ex-

tension is complete. 

Since the Newsletter was published and we advised the relevant job 

agencies and others about having to suspend/halt our involvement in the 

WFD program, we received several responses expressing disappoint-

ment.  At the same time we received tremendous support and encour-

agement from many sectors, including job agencies and community 

groups as well as some of our previous WFD jobseekers, all hoping we 

can get our new Shed extension up ASAP to resume our participation in 

the Work for the Dole program in Sunbury  

Work for the Dole project Status 

Member Contributions:  

If you have any information that you think members would be interested 

in please contact the Editor and all contributions will be considered with 

thanks. 

Advertising/Sponsors 

If you are a business that wishes to advertise or promote its service (s) or 

products, please contact us. 

We have a Sponsorship package which May suit you. 

Member Business / Sponsorship suggestions are welcome for including 

on our new Membership cards 
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Nat, Jimmy and Frank helped out on the day contributing to the success of 
the Show and the Shed donated a table and chairs to Auction 

Sunbury Sheddies Helping Out 

Allan Radclyffe Auctioning goods 

An opportunity for old school chums to get together...Carl Mejak a friend of Allan Radclyffe, the organiser from 
Grain Corp, Frankie,  Peter Adorna—his Mustang, Stan and Steve.  Peter and Steve discovered they lived in the 
same street as Jimmy Moffat  in Moonee Ponds. in the 60s!  I lived up the road and have known them for 56 
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New equipment for Shed update 

Sam, Charlie and Leo , seeing their Grampa working 

with cranes … see an opportunity to participate 

New pieces of equipment to supplement our metal working capabilities 

Loading up the equipment was quite an ordeal but managed eagerly 

Steve, Stan, Trevor and Kevin making light 

work of it 
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Patrick Daly, Douglas Tuck 

May Birthday Celebrations 

Harry, Peter Wilko, Leo, Peter Morpheau and our 
Jimmy … comrades in arms 

Robert Musson  1 May 

Ian Baird 9 May 

Gordon Monks 20 May 

Peter Wilkinson 22 May 

Lloyd Strong 26 May 

Joke Joyce 

Modern times  

Our Phones - Wireless 

Cooking - Fireless 

Cars - Keyless 

Food - Fatless 

Tyres -Tubeless 
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The Shed’s application for a planning permit is proceeding after a number of setbacks. We now have a new Hume Council Co-

ordinator, Cecelia Brady, to help us through our dealings with Council. Ms Brady arranged a meeting for us with the heads of 

Planning and Traffic to enable us to ascertain the best way forward with our next application for a planning permit.   

Hume Sunbury Men’s Shed President, Vice President and Secretary attended the meeting and are pleased to announce that the 

meeting went well. A number of issues were raised that we were unaware of and with the help of Cecelia Brady our next plan-

ning permit application will contain all the necessary information required by Planning and Traffic department to enable them to 

make an informed decision. 

It has taken time, but with a positive attitude and the correct information on our next application we may be able to proceed 

with our much-needed expansion in the not too distant future.  

Well done to those involved and thanks to Cecelia Brady for her assistance! 

Sunbury Men’s Shed had offered our services to the Kruze 4 Kids Car Show at the Sunbury Soccer Club and Jimmy Moffat, Nat 

Perri and Frank Zambello were given the jobs of selling raffle tickets. The first prize was a weekend in Echuca, plus a second and 

third prize. The Show was a success, weather held out and approx 400 cars,  motor bikes and pick up trucks were displayed in all 

their glory..   

Jacksons Hill submission for development. Kevin Swaffield submitted a proposal for the Hume Men’s Shed to be considered as 

part of the development of the Jackson’s Hill Precinct. 

Membership subscription increase suggestion was received by the committee and was debated.  It has been decided that the 

Committee would prefer  to keep the subs as they are. Once the new extension is erected we will work on current and new spon-

sorships, current revenue raising activities until and unless our circumstances change where it will be reviewed as necessary. We 

thank all the Sheddies who regularly put in to raise revenue like the Bunnings Sausage Sizzles, community projects,  SunFest 

dance floor assembly, sale of surplus equipment and donated goods etc. 

Shed Issues and Committee happenings 

roj



7 

I first became aware of the Men’s Shed concept 

several years ago and was intrigued by its pur-
pose and the valuable contribution it could make 
to individuals and communities. 

As I started making enquiries I realised that there 
were lots of other men in my position.  Families 
had grown and were making their own way in life, 
men had stopped working and a lot of us were 
pottering around in our sheds by ourselves. 

The more I looked into the Men’s Shed scheme 
and talked to people, the more I saw the need for 
a Shed in Sunbury. After working with Council, 
the Men’s Shed group and Roxburgh Park Com-
munity Church our Shed was in operation in Ev-
ans Street. 

As word spread, our numbers grew and through 
the kind support of many sponsors and donations 
our equipment list also grew. 

I look at the Shed today and see a large group of 
blokes from different backgrounds with a com-
mon theme. It’s somewhere to go and do things 
they like, socialise with other men, support each 
other and contribute to the community. 

As the founding President I am proud of this 
achievement and the positive impact it has had 
on people’s lives. As it turns out in one of life’s 
curveballs I would need the support of the Shed 
members after experiencing a period of ill health. 

The members demonstrated the tenets of the 
Men’s Shed during my stay in hospital and my re-

covery at home. The support, shown through vis-
its, phone calls and cards, demonstrated that I 
wasn’t alone. The thought of going back to the 
Shed was an important stimulus during my recov-
ery and gave me something to look forward to. 

As I recover I am grateful for the support of the 
Shed members and believe even more now the 
important role that the Shed and its members 
pay in individual lives and the community. 

Thank you all for your kind wishes and support. 

The Men’s Shed – My Journey by Garry Pettit 
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The first thing Bob White did when joining 

our Shed was to organise for this device to 

be turned down on a wood lathe.  What is 

it we asked? All the Scottish members 

knew instantly. For non Scottish people, 

see if you can guess what it is?  Revealed 

next issue. 

Quiz for non-Scottish members 
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Read our latest HUME PRIDE Community Magazines and you 

will learn how vibrant our Community is. Music, Babies, Leisure, 

Youth, History, Dogs, Sports and sporting personalities, Food, Art, 

Woman’s issues and Services to Women, Education, Pets, Festivals, 

Vegetables and the visions and issues our Councillors stand for.  

 

Across Australia, Government, Local Councils and Businesses are 

realising how important Men’s Sheds are in the Community to 

the point that they are injecting appropriate resources into them.  

Visit Bendigo, Tatura, Grafton, Maryborough Men’s Sheds and doz-

ens of others and it will be obvious they are put in perspective as 

part of Community entities. 

Below is the latest Architect Designed Men’s Shed in Albany 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a new Shed in Nepean which is christened the Taj Mahal 

of Sheds. This shed offers 900 sq. meters of space.  It has 45 

members. 

 

Here in Sunbury we have a lot of work to do.  We have 120 

members, very good machinery and equipment but limited space. 

We are working on expanding our current Shed and have also 

put in a submission to the Victorian Planning Authority for a pres-

ence in the Jackson’s Hill Precinct. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a vacant shed there which with a lot of work and enthu-

siasm which we have displayed before we could turn into an an-

nexe.   

 

Hume Sunbury Men’s Shed has been very active in the Communi-

ty assisting at SunFest, one of the biggest Community Fairs in 

Australia, Cruze4Kids, we make crosses for the RSL, Shelves for 

the Salvos, Ramps for pensioners and to assist businesses cater 

for wheelchairs, bike racks for Kinders, a long list of Community 

items which can be viewed in our project book.  

 

 

 

 

 

Take care of our Senior Men…… 

As our Shed movement develops, with the help of Council, we 

will foster a higher profile so our Community will be more aware 

of our involvements as will be seen in the forthcoming HUME 

PRIDE Magazines. 

 

Happy Shedding 

 

EDITORS CORNER 

Our Newsletters and promotional pamphlets are printed at our State 

Member for Sunbury, Josh Bull’s office and Cartridge World Sunbury 

and gratefully received as a Community Service 
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A letter of Concern in the Sunbury LEADER 
magazine 

Sponsorship Sug-
gestions 

The Sponsorship team from our Shed  are 
looking for member suggestions on what type 
of sponsors/businesses members would likely 
use.  

We propose to use our new Membership card  
to participating Businesses to provide dis-
counted goods or services.  

Members are requested to provide sugges-
tions for Businesses or Services they consider 
suitable 
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For our Cricket Fans from the Origin of the Ashes Commemorative Magazine 
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This is also the Lucky Shop so hopefully our 
Tatslotto will bring results soon 

Local businesses who contribute in some way to our Shed give us welcome assistance and for our part we 

will acknowledge, advertise and encourage our Members to foster these businesses. 

 

Sunbury Men’s Shed Sponsorship 

 

SUNBURY NATIONAL STORAGE 

SELF STORAGE 

PACKAGING SOLUTIONS 

VEHICLE STORAGE 

TRAILER and TRUCK HIRE 

CLIMATE CONTROLLED STORAGE 

WINE STORAGE 

BUSINESS STORAGE 

RECORDS MANAGEMENT 

CALL 1800 650 209 

nationalstorage.com.au 


